
ICHEIC Statistical Update: March 2006 
 
To date, approximately $203 million has been offered or awarded on more than 39,000 claims as a result 
of the ICHEIC process.  ICHEIC’s latest statistical report, published on March 16, details the distribution 
of these offers and awards by ICHEIC member companies and humanitarian claims processes.  (See 
www.icheic.org.)   
 
We provide this narrative to highlight offers that have been extended to claimants who would not have 
had recourse to this remuneration, but for research, matching, and humanitarian processes that exist 
because of ICHEIC.  
 

• ICHEIC member companies have made 10,404 offers, totaling $142.50 million, on ICHEIC 
claims. 

 
o Nearly half of these offers (5,058), totaling $58.72 million, were made on claims that did 

not name a company when originally submitted to ICHEIC.  These claims were matched 
against company records.  

 
• ICHEIC has extended an additional $14.79 million in offers on 1,393 claims through its Eastern 

European humanitarian claims process. This process covers claims on companies that were 
nationalized or liquidated after World War II and for which no present-day successor can be 
identified. 

 
• ICHEIC has distributed 26,683 offers, totaling $26.68 million, through its humanitarian claims 

process for unnamed/unmatched claims and named claims that could not be matched against 
company records.   

 
• In addition, ICHEIC member companies have made another 785 offers, totaling $15.14 million, on 

claims submitted directly to them, using ICHEIC valuation guidelines. 
 

•  ICHEIC’s appeals processes have issued an additional $2.96 million in awards. 
 
This totals $202.07 million in offers and awards distributed to date, an increase of $39.12 million since 
the December 2005 ICHEIC meeting.  We expect that this total will continue to increase as ICHEIC 
member companies and humanitarian claims processes continue to distribute offers and awards to 
claimants through the first part of 2006.  
 
 


